
Hello!

LETTERS
from

Welcome to the last edition of Letters from Picture News for this 
academic year.  
This newsletter recaps on a busy half term for the team and our 
schools, and looks ahead to the autumn term with an exciting 
bunch of webinars lined up for you. Keep reading to find the 
Stars of Picture News video, which features some of our schools! 
Enjoy!  

Pack Spotlight

July 2024 edition

Is voting the 
best way to 
change things?
10th June 2024 

Following the general election announcement, 
we explored the act of voting within democracy. 
Children thought about how general elections 
work, and discussed choices and ways to use our 
voices. 

What makes
a good friend?  
24th June 2024 

A ‘Swiftie’, named Devon, has made it her mission 
to create friendship bracelets for care home 
residents. She was inspired by Taylor Swift's Eras 
Tour, which has prompted a friendship bracelet 
exchange phenomenon among fans. This led to 
wider thoughts on friendship and how we can 
show our appreciation for our friends.  

What does it 
take to be an 
Olympian or 
Paralympian? 
1st July 2024  

Ahead of this summer’s Games – and our biggest 
assembly with Stef Reid MBE – this pack discussed 
the preparation and challenges Olympians and 
Paralympians face prior to competing. Children 
explored the di�erent Olympic and Paralympic 
sports, and what important lessons can be 
learned from Paris 2024. 

How can 
learning from 
the news help 
prepare us 
for change?   
July 2024 Special Pack

This Special resource reflected on a collection of 
Picture News packs from this academic year. 
Children considered how people and situations in 
the news can be a source of inspiration as they 
navigate transition in school, and prepare for new 
year groups or schools.

Why not ... 
Catch up on our 
Training Videos for 
handy hints and tips, 
to make the most of 
your resources!
View here>

https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/videos/


Joe Wicks (The Body 
Coach) and comedian 
and author, David 
Walliams, introduced 
the assembly with some 
welcome messages!

On the morning of Wednesday 3rd July, 
427,343 children joined us and special guest, 
Paralympian Stef Reid MBE, for our biggest 
live assembly! 

We celebrated the upcoming 
Paris 2024 Games and discussed 
the journey to become a 
world-class athlete. Stef shared 
her experiences as a four-time 
Paralympian, and o�ered 
inspirational sporting stories! 
THANK YOU to all the schools who 
participated. The Zoom recording 
can be found below. 

Remember our previous call to schools
to share their thoughts on Picture News? 
Well, we’ve turned your amazing footage 
into a video! Check it out here – can you 
spot your school? 

Stars of Picture News

Jo, Lisa and Chloe hosted this 
year’s Picture News Day, all about 
percussion music in light of the 
current project, the World 
Percussion Group 2024 Academy! 

Picture News Day

Things to look out for

NEW!

Our BIGGEST live assembly 

Coverage document  
It's the end of the half term, 
which means another 
coverage document is on its 
way! It’ll land in your inbox 
before the end of term to help 
you organise and evidence 
your Picture News work.

The new academic 
calendar for 2024 – 2025 
It’s back! The latest calendar 
includes new and updated 
awareness days and 
campaigns to explore in school 
next year, with space to add 
your own events.  

It was a fun-filled day
of interactive challenges 
and activities. A huge 
thank you to musician 
and music teacher,
Jo Hudson, who joined 
us to share her musical 
expertise!

WATCH IT
HERE >

SUCCESS!

Information for parents  
We’ve launched a new flyer 
with details for parents – feel 
free to share this to o�er more 
information about Picture 
News and how our resources 
work. We hope it’s helpful!

Regulate your 
responses 
Current a�airs can often prompt a 
variety of responses and emotions 
for adults as well as children, 
including fear, anger, and 
frustration. 
Children can emulate the 
behaviour they see around them. 
When you’re discussing a sensitive 
news topic, remain calm and 
rational to help children feel the 
same, and maintain a safe space. 

Hello!

For Parents

Welcome to another edition of Picture News for Parents!  
This newsletter o	ers tips for discussing the news with children, gives advice for the assessment 
and testing season, and recaps the positive impact exploring the news is having on our schools. 
Let’s get started! 

Give your time
Ensure you give your time and 
energy when navigating sensitive 
news stories with children. They 
may have questions and thoughts 
they want to discuss with you, 
potentially some time after your 
initial conversations.  
To help children deal with the story, 
you could spend time to explore the 
story together. Discussing topics in 
the morning can help, as this gives 
children plenty of time during the 
day to digest and talk about the 
story with you. 

Ask what they 
already know about 
the story
Before telling children details about 
the news story, gauge how much 
they already know to avoid 
overwhelming them. 
Consider their age and 
developmental stage, and evaluate 
how much information you want to 
share with them depending on these 
factors. This will empower your 
discussions and help keep them 
age-appropriate.  
You may wish to seek out alternative 
angles to a news story, or find ways 
to connect the story to the child’s 
experiences, to help them 
understand what’s happening.

Our contact with the news is evolving alongside social media, AI and algorithms. What used to
be something to opt-in to, current a	airs is increasingly becoming unavoidable.  
Children are not exempt from this shift. As parents and responsible adults, it’s our job
to ensure we equip children with the skills they need to deal with the news they encounter.
Here are 3 tips for discussing sensitive news with children at home. 

May 2024 edition

Handy hints for discussing 
sensitive news with children

MORE
ADVICE >

https://vimeo.com/961118004?share=copy
https://bit.ly/pn-assembly-recording


Ahead of the Games and our biggest assembly, we 
launched the inter-school sports competition this half term. 
Children from schools nationwide completed the 
challenges and submitted their long jump results, with
the winners announced by Stef Reid in the assembly! 
Well done to all children who took part in the competition. 
Yusuf, Hugo and Thomas had a special mention from
Stef Reid in the Biggest Olympic Assembly for their 
jumping achievements!

Though summer is just beginning, we’re planning ahead to 
the autumn term, with some exciting CPD opportunities 
scheduled. Be sure to join us! 

Upcoming training and 
events next year

Our blog rewinds the clock to 2016, 
and the early days of Picture News!

Cody has joined us as Sales 
Director and is looking forward 
to meeting our schools.  
You can learn more about Cody 
and the rest of the team here. 

Nur has joined us this half term 
as a Researcher and Content 
Writer intern! She’s helping to 
create resources and is 
enjoying learning about all 
things Picture News. 

Summer 2024 marks Picture News’ 
8th birthday! It all started in the attic 
of Katie and Rob Harrison’s home.  

Our birthday

HQ Happenings
Inter-school sports 
competition – Winner! 

New chapters
This half term we’ve welcomed
two new team members! 

Goodbye!
Earlier this academic year, we introduced 
our newsletter for the first time! Thank you 
for your support and feedback this year. 
Any suggestions for future editions next 
year are welcome. 
I hope you have a restful break over the 
summer, and best of luck for the new term 
in September!  
Take care 
Katie N, Editor 
katie.n@picture-news.co.uk 

Stay connected over summer! 
We’ll continue to update our social media throughout the 
holiday, sharing good news, display inspiration, helpful 
resources and more in anticipation of your return to school.  
Be sure to follow us so you don’t miss out. 

*NEW DATE* Practical Ideas for
Using Current Affairs Within
Primary English 
With Special Guest, Emily Weston
3rd October 2024, 4:00pm – 5:00pm 
Register here
Katie and Emily Weston, a primary English Lead, will 
explore how Picture News and current a�airs can be 
used within English lessons.  

Welcome to Picture News in the
Early Years 
2nd September 2024, 11:30am – 12:00pm  
Register here 
Early Years Consultant, Lisa, will share how Picture 
News in the Early Years works, and how to optimise 
your resources! If you’re new to Picture News, or are 
keen to start using our Early Years resources, then be 
sure to come along. 

*NEW DATE* Using Current Affairs
in the Early Years to Support
Speaking and Listening 
With Special Guest Ruth Swailes 
9th October 2024, 4:00pm – 5:00pm
Register here 
Picture News Early Years Consultant, Lisa, will be joined 
by Early Years expert, Ruth Swailes, for this webinar! 
They’ll discuss how the news can enhance speaking 
and listening skills, with time for your questions. 

Welcome to Picture News 
2nd September 2024, 11:30am – 12:00pm 
Register here
If you’re new to Picture News, or are curious to learn 
how to make the most of your resources, this webinar is 
for you! We’ll o�er an overview of how it works and the 
many ways to implement Picture News, with time for 
your questions too. 

READ
MORE >

THE
TEAM >

https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/about-us/
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/the-beginning-of-picture-news/#:~:text=Picture%20News%20was%20initially%20developed,all%20whilst%20growing%20a%20business!&text=As%20time%20progressed%20and%20more,News%20team%20began%20to%20grow!
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/about-us/
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/events/welcome-to-picture-news-7/
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/events/welcome-to-picture-news-in-the-early-years-4/
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/events/practical-ideas-for-using-current-affairs-within-primary-english-with-special-guest-emily-weston/
https://www.picture-news.co.uk/blog/events/using-current-affairs-in-the-early-years-to-support-speaking-and-listening-with-special-guest-ruth-swailes/
https://www.facebook.com/picturenewsprimary/
https://www.instagram.com/picturenewsprimary/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/17938713/
https://x.com/HelpPicture

